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Message from Interim Executive Principal of VEO

% MITRERBEE

Mrs Lynette CHEETHAM
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Hello Parents

I’'m sure you will all agree that this is a great time of year. Everyone is looking towards holiday time and
achangein pace. Itis also a time to reflect on the fantastic effort put in by members of our outstanding
PTA. Memories of special and unforgettable activities flood in. The trip to Okinawa was something that
reached great heights of cooperation and enjoyable participation. It is impossible to forget the welcome
of the Japanese students and their marvellous dance routines not to mention the stunning Sea World
% adventure and the challenge of the painting of the iconic Shisa, the making of sweet potato tarts, and
the taste of the self-made pizzas. Congratulations to all involved. Please look back at your collection of
photographs to see just how much the children and the endlessly patient parents enjoyed these
happy times. Of course this was just one of many activities organised by our champion PTA. The list
goes on and on, and the value, in educational terms, is tremendous and impossible to measure. The
\@ children are very fortunate to have been able to mix their talent shows with being able to be a doctor or
a dentist for a day. The organic farm visit and other day trips provided even more valuable experiences.
The seminar on Student Self Learning, by Mr Rex WU, was an eye-opener for many participants and
greatly appreciated by all.
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All the above, and more, demonstrate that our PTA is composed of a special group of people who are
acutely aware of the value of such activities in their children’s education - thank you to you all!
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Message from Principals

(VU N

B RBE

Principal Maggie AU (SH) Principal Blanche KWOK (HMT) Ms Genevieve BEST
Principal Dianna CHAN (HG) Principal Gabriel LI (UK) (Director of English Studies)
Principal Debbie CHENG (HH) Principal Lesley WONG (LK)

Principal Lovan HO (BV) Principal Cathin WONG (MK)

Congratulations to our students, teachers, administrators
and parents as we come to the end of another school year! é

The PTA had an eventful year and was able to provide our
children and their families with the extras that make our

school great by participating in and giving back through
fundraising events like the Po Leung Kuk Fair for Po Leung Kuk
Orphanage and the Spring Lantern Festival Fair for Love *
Foundation. There were individual campus events, such as
“Crayons Makeover” Crayons Collection and Workshop,
“Hand-in-Hand, Express your Love through Painting”
Parent-Child Father's Day Art Jamming Workshop cum Father’s Day special issue, Parent Gathering, Parent-Child
Yoga, First Aid Parent-Child Workshop and a seminar on “Raising Independent Children and Self-Directed
Learners”. There were also outings for the students and their families, like the Parent Child Aviation Exploration
Tour, Doctor for a Day, Little Dentist Day, Mini Rugby Festival and Family Outing on a Ferry. All of these helped
to make for a rich and fulfilling year.

Also, thank you to the organizing committees for arranging the wonderful K3 Graduation Camp, Lunches and
Dinners, as well as the Graduation Albums. Without your support and that of our parents, a great deal of what

Thank you to a very dedicated PTA Executive Committee for their tireless efforts to make this year so successful. ,
we do in school could not be achieved. Many thanks to all of you and we look forward to working more closely ﬁ

with you again in September! f?;fff-\:
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Message from the Chairpersons
EEHEE é
Mrs Jessica CHAN (LK) Mrs Esther CHENG (HG) Mrs Sophia HUI (BV) Mrs Queenie TSUI (HMT)

Mrs Wendeline CHANG (HH) Mrs Alice CHUNG (SH)  Mrs Vivien LAU (MK)

Congratulations to our dear students, teachers, administrators
and parents as we sprint toward the end of another school
year! Each year seems to fly by more quickly than the one
before! Our heartfelt thank you goes to an extremely dedicated ‘
PTA for their tireless effort to make this year so successful.
Yet again, we have organised a wide spectrum of exciting and
educational activities, both VEO-wide and campus-based.
The activities include art sessions, farm visits, sports games,
talent shows, charity sale, aviation tour, parents sharing
‘ : , sessions, seminars, doctors and dentists workshops,
L ‘ overseas excursion....the list goes on!

A big highlight of the year, however, has to be our 4-day Parent-child Okinawa Educational Tour at the end of
March! We received overwhelming support and over 160 participants joined the tour and spent a memorable
Easter together engaging in an array of captivating activities!

We have also fully supported the graduation activities and album production, during which we have worked
closely with our own campuses’ Organising Committees. Taking this opportunity, we would like to extend our
warmest congratulations to the K3 graduates, their parents and the school! Your hard work has paid off and you
have reached another important milestone in your life. Whilst it must be bitter sweet for the graduates to bid
farewell to Victoria, we see that graduation is simply a beginning to another beautiful journey. Best of luck in
your future and shine on, little stars!

As the school year winds down, we would also like to express how we truly enjoyed the wonderful opportunity
to lead the PTA over the past year, which all seven of us have found to be extremely rewarding by connecting with
the parents and the school to bring added value to our children’s educational experience. However, without
the endless support from all parents and the school, we would not be able to achieve what we have achieved,
so THANK YOU! It has been an honour to work with and serve you all.

We wish everyone a pleasant summer with your families!
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HH Spring Lantern Festival Fair - Charity Sale & Little Shop Keeper Activity y,
5 g nETERER ‘%Q

Chief Coordinator &t Z Z & :Mrs Wendeline CHANG 2-3-2018
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Ms Tiffany LAM
Mother of Kendrick KAN Pok Yan (K2A3am, HH)
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HH Harbour Heights’ Got Talent!

B IE E XABREERI! 9-6-2018
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This was a fabulous event! My son, Ryan (K1A3pm), performed with four of his good friends. We moms wanted to give
them a chance to perform, and our kids all extremely enjoyed themselves! The event was really well-organized,
and the stage and sitting area looked great.

| was quite amazed by the performing children and applaud all the kids who were brave enough to perform on
stage. The dance numbers were exciting with great choreography and cool costumes, the musical performances .
were impressive, and the kids who recited poetry were remarkable. \i

It’s obvious: Harbour Heights really HAS got talent!

Mrs Cindy YEE
Mother of Ryan YEE (K1A3pm, HH)
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Q BV Crayon Makeover Stage 2 - Crayon Makeover Parent-Child Workshop y,
HYE | GEASS P28 - GEEAKEIHERTF IS 17-3-2018 4

Chief Coordinator #t £ % & :Mrs Sophia HUI and Mrs Stephanle NG (Belcher Parents Alumni and PTA 2011 Chalrperson)

The Belcher Campus was proud to organize the Crayons Makeover - Parent- Chlld Workshop for the first time
and it turned out to be an amazing experience for all parents, children and teachers. On March 17, 2018, 40
children and their parents gathered at the school and got ready for the crayon makeover! Under the guidance
of Mrs Stephanie NG, students and parents had a fun morning sorting, melting and molding the used and broken
& crayons and transformed them into new and usable crayons with different shapes and colors. At the end of

£

the workshop, each student brought home a small pack of “upcycled” crayons as a souvenir and the rest were
donated to the International Social Service (ISS) Hong Kong Branch. Not only that our children learned a valuable
lesson on sustainability, but by sharing gifts with underprivileged children, they also learned an important lesson
of philanthropy.
~ We want to extend our heartfelt appreciation to Principal Ho and Mrs Stephanie NG, our Belcher Campus Parent
é Alumnae and 2011 PTA Chairperson, for their support to make this event possible. We are also delighted to see
- the school, students and parents alumni, PTA and parents working together as a “family” to help make this
event a success!
Mrs Sophia HUI
Mother of Charis Bibi Bui Yee HUl and Samantha Bibi Lok Yee HUI K2A2ampm BV
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BV Parents Gathering
EZE | XROT 30-4-2018
Chief Coordinator 4 & éﬁ Mrs Soph|a HUI

i

@ On April 30, 2018, the Belcher Campus was very honored to have invited 9 parent alumni to return to the school
for a Parents Gathering event and shared with us their children’s primary school experiences. The event was
very well-received and more than 70 parents signed up. Through this sharing, parents gained insight of ‘
invaluable views and experiences on how to nurture their children; how to select the suitable primary schools
for their children; as well as how to prepare the children for the transition from kindergarten to primary schools.
By the end of the night, parents brought with them a handful of tips on different schools’ philosophies, values,
routines, workloads, expectations and interview experiences. ‘

Special thanks to the alumni parents’ precious time for doing this sharing with us, as well as the endless support
from Principal HO and her staff on this event.

Mrs Sophia HUI

Mother of Charis Bibi Bui Yee HUI and Samantha Bibi Lok Yee HUI (K2A2ampm, BV)

N O

p.4



4

BV “Hand-in-Hand, Express your Love through Painting”

=z Parent-Child Father’s Day Art Jamming Workshop
TRFEMMF -ZEBREIXRERFEETEY 26-5-2018

Chief Coordinator ﬁﬁ:;%ﬁ Mrs Esther YEUNG
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SH Mini Rugby Festival by Aberdeen Dolphins Rugby Club
3 18 FERFBSRENRE - HFPEBHRKER 25-3-2018

Chief Coordinator #t & Z & Mrs Shirley WONG

What is the best recipe for a fun Sunday morning? Afew rugby balls, passionate coaches, parents with cameras,
and a group of over 40 enthusiastic children ready to break a sweat with some physical exercise!

We had a wonderful time at the Aberdeen sports ground with the Aberdeen Dolphins Rugby Club - a non-profit
community sports club under the Hong Kong Rugby Football Union run by parent volunteers. This group of
parent volunteers and young rugby players helped our little ones to learn the game of rugby, while teaching
them about good sportsmanship and teamwork. Coaches began the morning with some warm-up runs across
the field, followed by some light drills with the rugby ball, and ended with a few games of tag and ball passing.
Children had fun playing and parents had fun cheering them on and taking lots of pictures! This was a great
experience for our families to learn more about this wonderful sport. We are also happy to report that some of our
students have found their love for the sport and since joined the Dolphins for their regular Sunday morning practices!

Mrs Melissa LAU Mrs Wendy WONG Mrs Samantha CHAN
Mother of Erin LAU (K1A2am, SH) Mother of Bianca WONG (K1Alam, SH) Mother of Chitsa CHAN (K2A2pm, SH)
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* HG Hong Kong Red Cross - Parent-child First Aid Pioneer Workshop y,
BE® ERO+TFE - UFHNTEITES 16 - 6 -2018 ’fé

Chief Coordinator #£ £ % & :Mrs Rebecca ZHAO

On 16 June 2018, the HG campus invited Hong Kong Red Cross to deliver one of their flagship workshops
“Child-Parent First Aid Pioneer Workshop” in our campus. This event successfully received 34 students from
K1 to K3 together with their parents. The instructors from Red Cross led the workshop actively and students
), learned both knowledge of safety and skills of using the first aid tools. All student participants received a

certificate for their completion of this workshop issued by Red Cross. Students and parents experienced a very ,
fruitful and joyful learning time together.
Mrs Rebecca ZHAO Eﬁ
Mother of ZHAO Jinxing Felix (KIAlpm, HG) T
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HMT Team of Parents Volunteers for International Celebration Days
# AXH | EREREHEARRRIBARSIES 11-2017 - 2-2018 Y

Chief Coordinator i E2H & . HEREL L
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* HMT “Doctor for a Day” @ Gleneagles Hospital
{71 X H ERBEo®RHEKR 14-4-2018

Chief Coordinator #£ £ % & :Mrs Queenie TSUI

* On April 14,2018, HMT PTA had the pleasure to organize an interactive role-playing activity “Doctor for a Day”
at The Gleneagles HK Hospital. Our children, each dressed in a surgeon outfit, had a fantastic time learning
about the different roles and specializations of a doctor, such as Cardiology, A&E, Obstetrics and Gynecology
etc. They each took turns getting hands on in the various wards, learning how to use ultrasound to check the
baby’s heartbeat, how to treat a wound, bath a newborn baby, suture and how to perform angioplasty. Our little
doctors all had a wonderful and fun learning experience! For those who could not get a spot, hope we will have
the opportunity to run this event again next year!

Mrs Queenie TSUI
Mother of Quentin TSUI (K3A2pm, HMT)
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HMT Parent-Child Yoga
X H R 15 18-5-2018
Chief Coordinator #t =% & :Ms Elsa J.M. YU

- 3

% On 18th May 2018, we are honored having professional yoga teacher Christy Zhao spending an hour of
parent-child yoga at Ho Man Tin campus. Christy is a mother of two with a 10 years old son and a 6 years old
daughter. She shared with us that Yoga not only empowered her body, but also helped her build inner balance,
from external spirit to her inner awareness, in additionally boosted positive energy to herself.

During the session, Christy showed us many yoga poses and explained the benefits of them. By toning our muscles
and calming our minds with these simple stretches, as well as partnering up with our children on poses is a
playful way to help them stay focus with body balanced. We learnt that yoga is a way to peace our mind simply
through breath in and breath out. It is a joyful event combining exercise and parent child bonding time together.

Ms Elsa J.M. YU
Mother of Hilario NG (K3A1WD, HMT) and Harold NG (PNA3am, HMT)

N e

p.7

4
R

LS

f Y 4 LS

®

=3\ )
iy



MK Organic Farm Family Fun & Educational Tour
PRER | HARERFHBRE 3-2-2018

Chief Coordinator #& £ Z & :Mrs Vivien LAU

“Old MacDonald had a Farm” is a well-known tune among little ones, but how many of them have actually
visited a farm before?

&

Despite being the coldest day of this year, 130 students and parents from the Middle Kornhill campus managed
to rise and shine early in the morning to catch the magic school bus to the Zen Organic Farm in Fanling for a fun-filled
day. Not only did our inquisitive little ones get to learn about the importance of organic farming, but they were
also given an opportunity to get their hands dirty through planting and harvesting in the fields.

Through the process of pizza making, the little chefs got to sample the fresh ingredients harvested from the
farm and watch their edible masterpieces come to life in an outdoor wood oven. Besides, the scrumptious vegetable
soup helped to warm everyone up to participate in the organic soap making workshop and nature walk.

SO N

Escaping from the classroom to Zen Organic Farm was truly a treat for our little ones. The sensational learning

experience on the farm brought great joy to all of those who participated.
MK Little Dentist Day

Ms Kimberly LAU
Mother of Karson WONG Hong Ching (KlAlpm MK

PR | —BMFER 6-5-2018
Chief Coordinator #& & Z 8 :Mrs Key Key NG
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Mrs Key Key NG
Mother of Emma NG and Patrick NG (K1Alam, MK)
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LK Parent-Child Aviation Exploration Tour

V4

W,
TEE | MFESAMTZIRMESD 14-4-2018,19-5-2018 fﬁ

Chief Coordinator #£ £ % & :Mrs Jessica CHAN, Mrs Alison AU-YEUNG, Mrs Sandy LEUNG, Mr Kelvin LIM

N O

We joint the Aviation Exploration Tour on a beautiful Saturday morning. It was very interesting and we all had
a great time. Enrollment was full within 20 minutes, and therefore we decided to organize a second tour so that
more families could enjoy this event. We had over 120 participants on each tour! We visited the Hong Kong
international Airport in two groups, each group was guided by an experienced aircraft engineer and his assistant
who knew everything about the airport. We got to learn the compartmentalization of the airport, its function
and importance to Hong Kong. Children were excited to see different types of aircrafts taking off. By the end of
the activity, we were all familiar with a good number of hand signals! The final stop at the Aviation Discovery
Centre was fascinating. Through different types of aviation themes exhibits, we understood more about the
aviation development of Hong Kong. The tour was very informative and educational, and we look forward to
re-visiting next time.

Mrs Alison AU-YEUNG
Mother of Ava AU-YEUNG (K2A2am, LK) and Justine AU-YEUNG (PNAlam, LK)

Due to the overwhelming response of the Aviation Exploration Tour in April, we held a second round on
19 May so more families could experience the fun. 120 tickets were sold out within 20 minutes again, another
mind-blowing speed! The second tour was blessed with bright sunshine, skyline visibly clear to appreciate the
loading zone and plane taking off the runway. Knowledge shared by the Aircraft Engineer and his assistant not
only enlightened children’s interest, parents kept raising questions too especially fathers! All children were able
to attain official certificates issued by the organizer - Great China Pre Pilot Training. We hope this tour inspired
the minds of young ones, and maybe one day, they become pilots of the future serving us in return.

Mrs Jessica CHAN
Mother of Brandon CHAN (PNA1pm, LK)
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* Visit to Po Leung Kuk y,

VWFBOLEDGRRE 26-5-2018 ‘é

Chief Coordinator #t £ % & : Executive Committee Members of Harbour Green & Causeway Bay campus
E ) e )

Po L(‘llll_.\:{' Kuk

%’ [ One Hundred Fifty Thousa

2/$150,000]
lucational Organisation & FET

BN Causeway Bay Vi 0 Internationa St
auseway Bay Vier y:
12 Kindergarter and Int 1onal |

i

Po Leung Kuk (PLK) activities is one of the charitable events organized by PTA. Parents made donations to help gﬁ
the needed, children are taught to share books and toys with other children. PLK tour visit together with inspiring S
games organized by PTA making the PLK event educational, meaningful and playful.

This year, PLK event was held at Causeway Bay campus instead due to HFMD cases were confirmed at PLK few
days before the event. To extend our care and love, the event will continue but changing the venue from PLK to
Causeway Bay campus. On the sunny Saturday morning, the parent-child event was held successfully with PLK

e

info session, PLK booths, educational games and a Loving Tree where children can send their blessings. Thank |
you to the supporting school staff and devoted PTA team, the event was rearranged efficiently within short q'%
notice. The event has successfully raised $150,000 for the donation along with a lot of toys and books as well as

our endless love to the PLK children.

Mrs Virginia KAN
* Mother of Renee KAN Yuet Tung (K2A2pm, HG)
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w® Parent-child Educational Tour to Okinawa 2018
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= The Victoria Okinawa trip was amazing - a
fun-filled educational tour! Tickets were sold
out like hot cakes, and it’s totally worth it
because all the activities were perfect for
parents and children. Wholehearted gratitude
to the school for taking great care of us, and
making this tour a very memorable one to our
families!
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On the first day, we were warmly welcomed by Okinawa’s famous Taiko drumming and Dragon

W s
a
!

,‘ booth and invited to come to the stage to play with the professional crew too! Another highlight
of the evening was the DIY sushi table which was frequented by kids busy making their very own
signature sushi roll for themselves and their families! — M
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On the second day, we went to the Nago Pineapple Park where we walked through a pineapple
0 jungle and sampled various snacks and drinks made from pineapples. Then, we visited a school
,‘ turned into organic farm where they grew onions, tomatoes, celeries and herbs. We even rolled our
own pizza and picnicked on the lawn - one-of-a-kind farm to table experience! After lunch, we visited
the Okinawa Churaumi Aquarium to see the whale sharks and dolphins, a must-see in Okinawa.

&







On the third day, we visited a kindergarten in Okinawa that opened their doors to us even though
it was a school holiday! The students greeted us with their traditional Taiko drumming and Dragon
Dance performances, and we danced for them and exchanged gifts. Then, we went to paint Shisa
(a traditional Ryukyuan cultural artifact and decoration resembling a cross between a lion and a
dog). In the afternoon, we saw some military planes at the Kadena Air Base, the largest and most

active U.S. Air Force base in the far east. That was followed by a DIY sweet potato tart session close
on the beautiful Okinawa coastline.
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The last day was marked by the Easter Egg Hunt at the beach! The kids turned the whole beach &
upside down to look for eggs in various sizes and colors! We’ re especially touched because the
Principals delivered the egg hunt packs at our doors till rather late at night the day before, and buried
the eggs in the beach very early in the morning on the day, THANKS!! Our kids have been taught
well too as they cleaned up the beach afterwards - a fun and meaningful activity which brought us
to the end of our remarkable Okinawa school trip! =
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1t was such a fun teap, great destanation and tourrst attractions
chosen by the Victoria and Hong That. The trip was so well planned
not ondy did we stay at a very decent hotel and eat great food but
we alsgo 90t to spend quality tame with our daughter. We enjoyed the
teap very much. And for Chloe, she enjoyed the Lion patnints, making
przza, easter e99 hunting at the beach and visttang the Aquactum the
most !l WL definttedy qotnang this parent—child educational tour

agoin n the future.

Parents of Chdoe STU (PNAXpm, MK
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Parent Seminar - Raising Independent Children and Self-Directed Learners y,
REERRRAHMEIRRAE 8-5-2018 74
Speaker :#%& :MrRex WU #& & Jt &, Parent Child Education Expert E R H B ER KBS -

PISCUSSION
ERFOST@ET

BLMERANIRME?

On May 8, 2018 evening, we were very honoured to have invited Mr Rex WU, the founder and principal of Healthymind

.;—‘ Parent Academy and an experienced psychological counselor, to deliver a seminar entitled “Raising Independent
Children and Self-Directed Learners” at the China Congregational Church. The response to his seminar was
overwhelming with more than 180 parents attended the event.

Under an interactive atmosphere, Mr WU had presented us his real case studies on how to read our children £E
. minds and to dissect their behaviors according to their age. He emphasized that children can become self-motivated
% when their natural curiosity is encouraged and supported and tend to do things simply because they enjoy

doing them. The seminar shed light on many parenting misconceptions and ineffective strategies that we

routinely used. \%}
It was an enjoyable evening and we trust everyone took away some valuable tips on how to raise self-directed ¢
and lifelong learners.

@
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Mrs Sophia HUI v
Mother of Charis Bibi Bui Yee HUI and Samantha Bibi Lok Yee HUI (K2A2ampm, BV) -

Mrs Queenie TSUI
Mother of Quentin TSUI (K3A2pm, HMT)

%
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BV The 53rd Graduation Tree Top Cottage Graduation Camp
EXE | FRA+t=EHERAERESE 27-4-2018

Committee Members Z & : Ms Kit CHENG, Ms Molly CHOI, Ms Crystal LEE, Ms Lynn LIN, Ms Jackie LO,
Ms Pearl LUI, Ms Winnie MAK, Ms Malisa NG, Ms Qing SHAO, Mr Wilson WONG,
Ms Peggy YEUNG, Ms Jennifer ZHENG

After a few months of brainstorming, meetings and preparation, Belcher campus had an unforgettable K3

% graduation at Tree Top Cottage in Tai Po on 27 April. We had over 200 participants joining us that day. All children
demonstrated themselves to be adventurous and courageous by climbing a ten-meter high tree house, sliding

down a fire pole, leaping off a small cliff and zip lining a distance at speed. We also had a parent and child

DIY leave model workshop and rafting activities. After dinner, we held a graduation ceremony with our honored
guests giving speeches and our graduates giving heartwarming class performances. It was really touching

~ when everyone was standing and singing the school song together. One could feel the sense of belonging and
% connection each child has to the school. The day ended with more singing and hugging among children and

teachers around a real crackling campfire.

| wish all K3 graduates the best when facing the challenges ahead of them and will never give up. | also wish

each graduate a healthy and happy life and will continue to shine along their paths.

Committee parents who worked very hard and contributed to the success of the event.

Mrs Pearl TANG
Mother of Jacob Shin Kwok TANG (K3A2ampm, BV) and Jonas Shin Kan TANG (PNAlam, BV)

N e

I would like to thank Principal HO and the school staff for their support and help as well as my fellow Graduation

kS
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w HG The 5311 Graduation Dinner y,
2E®E BR+=-ZEEXXE 1-6-2018 "%’

Chief Coordinator #& & A Mrs Sally CHAN

Organizing Members £Z . Ms Gladys AU YEUNG, Ms Elaine CHAN, Mrs Esther CHENG, Ms Helen HO,
@ Mrs Danielle HUA, Ms Lily HUANG, Mr Jimmy KWONG, Ms Corinna LAM,
.’\ Ms Edith LAM, Ms Preal LEE, Ms. Pat TSE, Ms Elise WONG, Ms Heidi WONG,
Ms Teddie WONG, Ms Tiffany ZHANG

JRIA (HARBOUR GREE
3" GRADUAT

N) KINDERGART
ION PARTY

MERRETSHNEREZ FANAEERTER | HHAXRASMNE K AR FRRREMMK R S50 1R \i
WMBEMRILZE BERRKTERE - EEBREKIZEEMRENAIAR L EXAOXRKBBRF T Tm
AERBESNIEF BT SR M — B R R E > REU B —RRHE EBR B AILS{IK3 Graduation CommitteZR &
SURREZEINS MG H tMABENLEAZARK BEFEAZEMNEXARERLREAHASEHE

NARFIRREFA BN —T RBRFIBEKIEXER —ERIREFR/NEEE!

Mrs Sally CHAN
’ Mother of Chan Tsz Chun (K3Alam&pm, HG)

N
AN
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w HH The 53rd Graduation Luncheon y,
3 g BRI+ =EE2EXXRE 12-5-2018 "’f/*

~

Organizing Committee & Z : Ms Dorothy CHAN, Ms Angela CHEUNG, Ms Vickie MAN, Ms Jaymee TANG,
Ms Agnes TIN, Ms Jinjing XUE, Ms Sandy YANG, Ms Lisa YEUNG

“The graduation lunch is much more than a celebration of the completion of a milestone of our children’s
lives. | am truly grateful to those who offered great support throughout this special journey preparing for this o
memorable event.” fg

% Ms Agnes TIN, mother of Aaron CHIU (K3A3pm, HH)

“It was my honour to be part of the committee to work closely with other dedicated parents, and to express
our gratitude to the school for the care and patience that each and every teacher and staff member at Harbour \%
Heights has given to our children. It was a rewarding experience! o

Ms Lisa YEUNG, mother of Charisse LAU (K3Alampm, HH)

R
E

“On a magical day, by their shining performances and innocent laughter, our kids showed how special they are f
in their own magical ways. Well done, Class of 2018! As your adventures continue into tomorrow, may you see -
not just seven, but an infinity of Wonders of the World!”

’ Ms Vickie MAN, mother of Christian WAN (K3A3pm, HH) and Nathan WAN (PNA3am, HH)
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HMT The 53rd Graduation Lunch Party
fIXH | FSE+=EEEFE 9-6-2018
Chief Coordinator # & A: MsMandy NG

Organizing Members £Z . Ms Joyce CHAN, Ms Alice CHANG, Ms Uny CHIN, Ms Katherina CHING,
Ms Margaret CHUNG, Ms Fiona LEE, Ms Olivia LEUNG, Ms Katherine LI, Ms Milk LIU,
Ms Lisa NG, Ms Karen TANG, Ms WANG Yunn Ting Elaine, Ms Queenie WONG,

Ms Mary YAN, Ms Cathy YIM, Ms Elsa YU

[
7 S

Our 53rd Graduation Lunch Party was held successfully at The Langham Hong Kong on 9 June 2018 with about
320 guests joinning us to celebrate the first milestone achieved by our children, and to express our gratitude to
Principals, teachers and all school staff, for their dedications to our children.

The Party kicked start with a magic show and an opening speech from our “Magician” Dr Koong and Principal
Kwok, followed by class performances by our four graduating classes, from Ukulele playing to hip-hop dancing,
from singing in different languages to martial arts show - a good demonstration of our all-round “Victoria
Superheroes”. And with the theme “Victoria Superheroes”, we had turned our Principal and teachers into
Superheroes in the gift to school - a framed drawing of them in Superheroes costumes!

The Lunch Party was concluded with the “Goodbye Song”, but for sure all the good memories in Kindergarten
will be rooted in our mind. Lastly, | wish to share a thoughtful quote by renowned physicist, Stephen HAWKING,
with all the graduates - “Look up at the stars and not down at your feet. Try to make sense of what you see and
wonder about what makes the universe exist. Be curious.”

Ms Mandy NG
Parent of Siyu LI (K3A1WD, HMT) and Siho LI (KIAlam, HMT)
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LK The 53rd Graduation Luncheon
TEE | ERA+=E2¥XF € 5-5-2018

Committee Members Z & : Ms Diana CHAN, Ms Pinky CHENG, Ms Iris CHEUNG, Ms Josephine CHEUNG,
Ms Cherry CHICK, Ms Jennie FAN, Ms Aubrey FUNG, Ms Karen HO, Ms Lili HO,
Ms Kiki HUI, Ms Garfield KOT, Ms Viona LAI, Ms Angel LAU, Ms Karen LEE,
Ms Olivia LEE, Ms Yu LEE, Ms Elaine LEI, Ms Mai NGUYEN, Ms Flora OEN,
Ms Victoria TANG, Mr Stuart YANG, Ms Cathy YEUNG, Ms Kitty WONG

e I 3 - =1 B
- I
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It is only too soon to notice the kindergarten years have almost passed and it's time to get prepared for our
children’s graduation activity. It has been such a wonderful journey in the past four years. Our graduates have
learned so much and become well geared up for the challenges in coming years. We are very grateful to
Principal WONG, teachers and staffs who helped nurturing our children. It is truly our honor to gather together
to organize this luncheon.

In the year of dragon, we had quite an overwhelming number of graduates and it was more than surprise to see
the parents’ immense support. Our team organized lots of fun game booths, exquisite decorations, heartfelt
videos and gifts, and most of all incredible performances from our children. Though chaos was inevitable
having almost a hundred of children on stage but the hard work was definitely paid off when we gain the
satisfaction and appreciation from guests, teachers and parents.

| would like to take this opportunity to thank the big team of OCs, volunteered parents, teaching staffs and
most of all our graduates. Each effort counts to make this happen. This is such an enjoyable challenge for us
too. | hope we have set up a good example to our children to explore every possibility when they come across
difficulties.

Last but not the least, may | wish all of our graduates a bright new future ahead. Try everything and don’t give up.
Cheers!

Mrs Karen HO
Mother of HO Scarlett Larissa (K3A3pm, LK)
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* MK The 53rd Graduation Dinner Party ¥,
hElE | FETEZERERE 31-5-2018 ‘é

Organizing Committee &% : Mr Andrew CHAN, Ms Sara CHAN, Mrs Monica CHEN, Ms Alice CHEUNG,
Ms Kathy HUI, Ms Shermaine LAM, Ms Vivien LAU, Ms Winnie LEE,
Ms Anna LEONG, Ms Anita MAK, Mr Andrew MOK, Ms Jasmine TONG,

&
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PRINEXL - FTER HADEER!

OnMay 31st,2018, the Class 0f 2017-18 of Kornhill Victoria Nursery and Kindergarten held their Graduation Dinner I

Party at Kornhill ClubOne. Honorary guests including Mrs Jennifer CHENG, Mrs Lyn CHEETHAM, Dr Maggie %

KOONG, Ms Genevieve BEST, Principal Cathin WONG, teachers, and staff joined the party with great delight.

The K3 graduates learnt tremendously from the inspiring speeches, song-singing, and storytelling by the honorary
guests. The graduates performed two songs “EEEH %" and “Heal the World” to express their thankfulness
to the school, teachers, and staff for preparing them for future challenges and directing them to the right path
to live a wonderful life. The teachers also prepared a very meaningful song called “EZE & =" as a surprise
gift to parents and graduates. Another highlight of the party is the thank you video of graduates to express their
gratitude to school. The parents also created new lyrics of a song and named it “HEHRE FEAABR” to yet
again thank the efforts, time, and love of Principal Wong and her staff in providing a supportive, secure, fun,
and loving learning environment. ‘

@

Thanks to the close collaboration amongst the school, organizing committee members, and parents, the graduation
dinner party was a great success!

Middle Kornhill Graduation Organising Committee

A Y\
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SH The 53rd Graduation Lunch
318 BREt+=ZEEXTE 9-6-2018

N

Organizing Committee &FZ . Ms Donna CHAN, Ms Elaine CHAN, Mrs Samantha CHAN, Mrs Alice CHUNG,
Ms Louise HANCORN, Ms Grace HO, Ms Catherine LAU, Mrs Melissa LAU,
Ms Charisse LUK, Ms Kitty MA, Ms Karen MANSUKHANI, Ms Kathy WONG,
Mrs Shirley WONG, Mrs Wendy WONG, Ms Jin ZHONG

- ﬂ £:% ¥ VICTORIA (SQUTH HORIZONS) INT'L KINDERGARTEN

gz aE(ER)BRGER
THE 53 GRADUATION LUNCH

o
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Victoria South Horizon’s Class of 2018 held their celebratory graduation lunch on June 9th, 2018 at the Aberdeen %
Marina Club. '

Lunch kicked off with the School Song. This was followed by Ms Genevieve BEST leading an acapella rendition
of Incy Wincy Spider - a timely reminder on the power of grit as our graduates move on to a new chapter of their lives.

It was an afternoon of much fun and laughter with carnival games, photo booths, an energetic act by Big Ben and
heartwarming performances from all three K3 classes and a surprise performance from parents (aka K3A4 class!).

It was a wonderful day of celebration and on behalf of all graduates and their parents, a huge thank you to our
beloved Principal Maggie AU, Ms Genevieve BEST, Head teachers, K3 teachers, all teachers and staff for making

the day memorable for all of us, and for their love and care over the years. Kudos also to the incredible organizing :
committee for their dedication and hard work in making the afternoon possible. ‘*

We wish the Class of 2018 all the best for the future!

Ms Elaine CHAN Wai Pheng
Mother of Margaux Grace SANCHEZ (K3A3PM, SH)
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Graduation Album
RELESH

The first stage of our children’s education journey is coming to an end. 4 years of kindergarten life has been
incredible, and there’s no better way than creating a graduation album to record all the memories that Victoria
has brought us. Thank you everyone in the Graduation Album Organizing Committee for your dedication and
effortin putting together this wonderful album. From collecting photos, to communicating with printers, your 5
months of hard work in bringing our graduates a memory of a life time is deeply appreciated.

Mrs Esther CHENG l
Mother of Aedus CHENG (K3Alam&pm, HG)

A heartful thank you to all parent volunteers who contributed in the Graduation Album Organizing Committee. %

Graduation Album Organizing Committee

Belchers
Ms Molly CHOI, Ms Crystal LEE, Ms Lynn LIN, Ms Pearl LUI, Ms Malisa NG, Mr Wilson WONG, Ms Peggy YEUNG
Harbour Green ‘

Mrs Esther CHENG, Mrs Danielle HUA, Mr Jimmy KWONG, Ms Corinna LAM, Ms Edith LAM, Ms Pat TSE,
Ms Elise WONG, Ms Tiffany ZHANG

Harbour Heights

Ms Kelly CAO, Ms Catherine CHEUNG, Ms Kennie CHUNG, Ms Joyee HONG, Ms Olivia TSANG, Ms Tiffany WONG, ‘
Ms Alice YU

Ho Man Tin

Ms Joyce CHAN, Ms Alice CHANG, Ms Uny CHIN, Ms Katherina CHING, Ms Margaret CHUNG, Ms Fiona LEE,
Ms Olivia LEUNG, Ms Katherine LI, Ms Milk LIU, Ms Lisa NG, Ms Mandy NG, Ms Karen TANG, Ms Elaine WANG,
Ms Queenie WONG, Ms Mary YAN, Ms Cathy YIM, Ms Elsa YU

Lower Kornhill ‘

Ms Diana CHAN, Ms Pinky CHENG, Ms Iris CHEUNG, Ms Josephine CHEUNG, Ms Cherry CHICK, Ms Jennie FAN,
Ms Aubrey FUNG, Ms Lili HO, Ms Kiki HUI, Ms Garfield KOT, Ms Viona LAI, Ms Angel LAU, Ms Karen LEE,
Ms Olivia LEE, Ms Yu LEE, Ms Elaine LEI, Ms Flora OEN, Ms Mai NGUYEN, Ms Victoria TANG, Ms Kitty WONG

Middle Kornhill

Mr Andrew CHAN, Ms Sara CHAN, Mrs Monica CHEN, Ms Alice CHEUNG, Ms Kathy HUI, Ms Shermaine LAM,
Ms Vivien LAU, Ms Winnie LEE, Ms Anna LEONG, Ms Anita MAK, Mr Andrew MOK, Ms Jasmine TONG,
Ms Wing TUNG, Ms Alice WONG, Ms Christina WONG

South Horizon

Ms Donna CHAN, Ms Elaine CHAN, Mrs Samantha CHAN, Mrs Alice CHUNG, Ms Louise HANCORN, Ms Grace HO,
Ms Catherine LAU, Mrs Melissa LAU, Ms Charisse LUK, Ms Kitty MA, Ms Karen MANSUKHANI, Ms Kathy WONG,
Mrs Shirley WONG, Mrs Wendy WONG, Ms Jin ZHONG

p.28
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Chairperson £f&
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Chairperson £f&
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Chairperson &

Mrs Sophia HUI Mrs Esther CHENG Mrs Wendeline CHANG Mrs Queenie TSUI Mrs Jessica CHAN Mrs Vivien LAU Mrs Alice CHUNG
FrBRIEER MABRHLL SROMERIAL T REWEL T FRAkIERE BIRIARARE ERERLL
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Vice-Chairperson BI£fE  Vice-Chairperson BIEfE

Vice-Chairperson 8IEX&E  Vice-Chairperson BlEXE  Vice-Chairperson BlEfE  Vice-Chairperson BIEFE  Vice-Chairperson 8|E &

Mrs Pearl TANG Mrs Sally CHAN Mr William LeQi SAGE Mrs Mary SIU Mrs Alison AU-YEUNG Mrs Christina CHAN Mrs Shirley WONG
HEXRL L FRRMFHZ LT e e WEERRL B RIER LT FREFBR L HENEL T
& > S '
= | S
Treasurer B]&E Vice-Chairperson 8IEX&E  Vice-Chairperson BlEE Treasurer B]&E Treasurer S&E Treasurer & Vice-Chairperson BIEE
Mrs Esther YEUNG Mrs Virginia KAN Mrs Cecilia TIMSO Mrs Taryn TSE Mrs Sandy LEUNG Mr LIM Yon Hon Mrs Wendy WONG
wEERR LT fREIER T E$25 boeed HEBELL R+ MEBEE EImEERE
£ = 1 a £
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Secretary #E Treasurer S&E Treasurer S&E Secretary #E Secretary ##& Secretary ##& Treasurer S)J&
Mrs Jacqueline CHEUNG Mrs Portia CHOI Mr Jonathan SHUN WAH Mrs Mandy LI Mr Kelvin LIM Mrs Key Key NG Mrs Samantha CHAN
ReF—FUL gapimiict BRELE ERENUL WL E SEMERT FiaEEL T
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Parent Committee Secretary H& Secretary #& Parent Committee Parent Committee Secretary #&
RRESZS Mr Jimmy KWONG Mrs Ivy LEE RRESZES RRESEZES Mrs Melissa LAU
Mr LUI Siu Wai BFERE FhiEmit Mr Kavin CHUANG Mr Jackson HO BRMEERL
BMESRE HERSEE R E

D

Parent Committee

Parent Committee

D

0

RRERZES RREFZE Parent Committee Parent Committee
Mrs Danielle HUA Mrs Athena KWOK REBEEEZS RRIEEZRS

ERLt Mrs Rosita LIU Mrs Kimberly WONG
@ p RIREZ 4L HATHL T

Parent Committee Parent Committee N @

RRESZEES RREFZE Parent Committee Parent Committee
Mrs Heilie LEUNG Mrs Amy LAU RRIEBEEZS REREFEZES
RMBERLL EADRE S e Ms Elsa YU Mrs Anna YIP
RFFELL EGUBRt:

(@

Parent Committee
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Parent Committee

RRESZES RRESZES
Mrs Rebecca ZHAO Mrs Cheline SUN
BEEZL il FEL LT

Honorary Chairperson S 2 & R
Mrs Anita TANG G282+

Honorary Legal Advisor %% 12EER
Mr Alfred LAM BBS JP #El & 54 BBS JP

Honorary Auditor &351% 8 kT
Mr Edwin CHIU 835854

Special Treasurer Consultant S1ERERH
Mrs Pearl TANG EREE XL+
Vice-Chairperson Bl £ & S

% BV Principal Lovan HO fa#&i & HG Principal Dianna CHAN BREZ&RE HH Principal Debbie CHENG EREESRIZR
HMT Principal Blanche KWOK EREERE LK Principal Lesley WONG EHREHIRK & MK Principal Cathin WONG =H&IRE
SH Principal Maggie AU BEXEEER R
Treasurer 5] &

% BV Teacher Sammi CHAN FREZR#ED

HMT Head-Teacher Irene LEUNG 25514E(E
SH Head-Teacher Cindy KAO ZBEHE1E

Secretary #E

BV Teacher Tekki WONG E =2k E
HH Teacher LAM Man Na #kSZi2Em
LK Teacher Wendy AU &5t B2k
SH Teacher Rhea CHAN BRE Bk

9 Teacher Committee HEFIBEES
Teacher Tina WONG E{E#Em

HG Teacher ZENG Jiayun {2956
LK Head-Teacher Catherine LO EIf&EE{FE

HH Head-Teacher Agnes TANG &lREEE
MK Head-Teacher Cherie CHAN BRI E1E

HG Teacher LAU Pak Yan ZI{a8 B #f
HMT Teacher May WONG FEfm#Eh
MK Teacher Eunice CHEN BRZRREREM

HG Teacher LAM Choi A £fi

HMT Teacher Lynda TING T REE kT
LK Teacher Joey CHEUNG 5REF{EZAM
SH Teacher Mandy DU #+45E £

Teacher Belle LAU 2 AJE2RER
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Future Events & ¥ ;& &)

3-5July | Homantin Campus School-based Activity - Talent Show Week

2018 AIXHREREEFH-—KARER

3-5July | Middle Kornhill Campus-based Activity - Talent Show

2018 PREREREEFTE - XA RE

VEO-based Activity - Seminar on “Primary One Admission Made Easy”

RREMGES - TBKEBRBAN—1BE

VEO-based Activity - Teachers Appreciation Day

RRUMGES — WEM B

15Sept 18 Harbour Heights Campus-based Activity - Playright Flag-selling
BERERA T —SHLAREBHIGEETEMRB

15Sept 18 Belchers Campus-based Activity - Doctor for a Day
EEREREEH - BERNEE

Sept 2018 Harbour Green Campus-based Activity - Parent Sharing Night
EEEREREEFH - XROVGE-NERETNSZSH

Middle Kornhill Campus-based Activity -
Sept 2018 | Parent-School Collaboration For the Betterment Of Children
FEEMREREATH - TXREBEFRIF BEEEFRRIDEE

6 Sept 18

10 Sept 18

AboutPTA BRI X R &

Objectives
B

- To secure better co-ordination between home education and school education

&g BERRESRMBMBHMEBAE ULEHSB YR

n - Tostrengthen the relationship between parents and teachers
BiER R EHE 2 K E

- To assist in promoting extra-curricular activities

MENEREBRZRIIES

Membership Application
s Q

Address st Room 501, 5/F, 32 Hing Fat Street, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

| EEAEEE R E325E518501F 5 Like us on
Tel. B:E : 21042426 Fax.{8H : 21042106

Email = . ptaoffc@victoria.edu.hk

Homepage #81t : http://pta.victoria.edu.hk [Ei( Victoria Kindergarten PTA [Q

Special thanks to 43 Ith 18 34

Newsletter Co-Chairs HATIE:fE : Mrs Esther CHENG & Mrs Sophia HUI

Newsletter Committee #8FJ4RZ : Mrs Jacquelin CHEUNG, Mrs Alice CHUNG, Mr Jimmy KWONG, Mrs Vivien LAU,
Mr Kelvin LIM, Mrs Rosita LIU, Mrs Key Key NG, Mr William LeQi SAGE,
Mrs Cheline SUN, Mrs Kimberly WONG
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